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December 15, 2016

Paul L. Kahn

Federal On-Scene Coordinator
US Environ. Protection Agency
Region Il

Edison, NJ 08837

Dear Mr. Kahn:

At their meeting on December 14, 2016 the Gloversville-Johnstown Joint Sewer Board approved your
request for a slow discharge of rinse water collected from the power washing of poly drums at the
former Carville Leather site. The rate for disposal of the eight (8) 300-gallon totes is $0.10/gallon which
will be billed to Environmental Restoration, LLC. ;

I would prefer to have someone from our Monitoring Department on site when the discharge occurs.
Please advise when you plan to perform this discharge.

Sincerely,
Wallace Arnold
Manager-Wastewater Programs



